CITY OF NORTHFIELD, MN

NORTHFIELD TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE RESOLUTION 2024-002

RECOMMENDS

Northfield City Council Asks Minnesota Department of Transportation

to

IMPLEMENT INTERIM SAFETY SOLUTIONS FOR TRUNK HIGHWY 19

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

TH 19 is a primarily east-west corridor extending across southern Minnesota from
the South Dakota border in Lincoln County to US 61 in Red Wing, linking
multiple north-south trunk highway routes, including Interstate 35,

on October 16, 2018, the City Council approved a motion to approve a “focus
area for the Northfield Transportation Advisory Committee to include ....
Highway 19 corridor related initiatives,”

Northfield City Council Resolution 2018-085 established that “the Northfield
Transportation Advisory Committee shall provide regular updates,”

in 2021 MNDOT began a corridor study area covers approximately 21 miles of
TH 19 between TH 13 and TH 3 and as part of the study, MNDOT evaluated
existing and future conditions,

the corridor study, including public input from both individual and institutional
stakeholders, identified a variety of current safety concerns in the corridor,
including specific locations of concern,

MNDOT has developed recommendations for long-term improvements along the

corridor, including:

1. A Mill and Overlay from I-35 to east of Armstrong Road and from the UP
Railroad to TH 3.

2. Reconstruction/Regrade from east of Armstrong Road to UP Railroad, a

modified 3-lane design with a center left turn lane

Improved trail, sidewalks, and ADA improvements.

Improved pedestrian crossings near Post Consumer Brands

Added and lengthening of turn lanes along the corridor

Together with other items outlined in MnDOT Implementation Memo dated

February 20, 2024.

MNDOT has programmed these long-term improvements to begin construction in
2027,

under this programming, the specific locations of safety concern would remain
unaddressed until the programmed improvements on TH 19 are completed in
2027, a period of at least three years,



WHEREAS, public input and Northfield Transportation Advisory Committee discussions have
identified four areas of special safety concern:
1. Post Holdings pedestrian crossing
2. Armstrong Road intersection with TH 19
3. St. Olaf entrance from TH 19
4. Apple Orchard entrance from TH 19

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that
the Northfield Transportation Advisory Committee

1. Shares with the City Council these four identified areas of special safety
concern,

2. Recommends that Northfield City Council

a) request that MnDOT explore interim safety improvements for the
identified locations and share recommendations with the City and the
NTAC,

b) Urge MnDOT to implement interim safety improvement measures with all
deliberate speed prior to the 2027 programmed project.

Will Schroeer
NTAC Chair

Cindy Stock
PW/Engineering Administrative Associate

Dated: April 17,2024



